
 

 
 

 

Announcements for the week  
of November 30, 2020 

 

I BELIEVE……​NEVER ​give up!  
 

 

 

 

U-46 will be on “adaptive pause” effective Monday, 

November 23 through Friday, December 4, pending 

updated local and state guidance.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 

Cafe con Leche (Hispanic parent program)​ will have its 4th virtual 
meeting Thursday, December 17th at 6:00 pm. Please email  
Mrs. Armas at serenaarmas@u-46.org with any questions.  

The Zoom link is included in this email. 
 

https://zoom.us/j/97497680416?pwd=WEZXVFJVSTNrNU9EVzNhSnBoR1ZsUT09  

 

 

 

Upcoming A/B Day Schedule for October 

 “A” day - 1,2,5,6 

“B” day - 3,4,7,8 

  

 

A DAYS B DAYS 
 

 

 
 

 

https://zoom.us/j/97497680416?pwd=WEZXVFJVSTNrNU9EVzNhSnBoR1ZsUT09


 

 
 
 
 

Winter Sports Registration 

Winter sports registration is open!  The following sports start practice on Monday, Nov 
16:  boys and girls bowling, girls gymnastics, boys swimming, competitive cheerleading 
and competitive dance.  Please register on the athletic website, 8to18,  which can be 

reached through the BHS mainpage.  A current physical and full registration is required 
to participate. 

 
 
 
 

 

GRADUATION CAP and GOWN ORDERING 

Parents, if you know that your senior has not yet reserved a cap and gown for the 
graduation in May, please use this ​LINK​ to reserve one.  

 
A graduation celebration of some form will be taking place over Memorial Day Weekend 

for the seniors of U46.  Last year seniors submitted a picture of themself in cap and 
gown, instead of the in-person ceremony.  Having a cap and gown are still a big part of 
the celebration of achieving a high school diploma.  Payment does not need to be made 

at the time of ordering, but reserving a cap and gown does need to be made soon. 
Please contact Assistant Principal Pete Serpe with any questions at 

peterserpe@u-46.org 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdYECacmn6NhJWGU8uq9HBWrGNI9zHBV80V9x7NyCcA3PgaFQ/viewform


 

 
WINTER RECESS  

December 21 - January 1 

 
CLASSES RESUME 

January 4, 2021 

 
 
 

Girls Bowling Team 
Looking for a sport to join this coming winter season?  

Have you ever wanted to bowl,  
or already do?  If so, the girls bowling team is the place for you! NO 

EXPERIENCE NEEDED. Bowling starts November 16th! So don't delay and 
reach out to Ms. Vida at ​juliavida@u-46.org​   For more info!  

 
 
 
 

Boys Bowling 

Looking for a sport to join this coming winter season? Whether you are  
very competitive or just looking for something to fill your "spare" time.  
The bowling team is the place for you.​ NO EXPERIENCE NEEDED.  

Get registered at​ ​https://il.8to18.com/bartlett 
 
 
 
 
Course selection for the 2021-2022 school year is approaching! 
Counselors will visit students by grade level to deliver a presentation on course 

options and guide students through selecting their 21-22 courses. Counselors will 

be available during the entire class period to answer any questions students have 

about their options and ensure that students successfully submit their choices.  

  

 

 

https://il.8to18.com/bartlett
https://il.8to18.com/bartlett


 

Timeline 
-​          ​November 9th-13th:​ Counselors meet with current Juniors in their US 

History class to select 21-22 courses 

-​          ​November 16th-20th:​ Counselors meet with current Sophomores in 

their Language Arts class to select 21-22 Courses 

-​          ​November 30th - December 4th:​ Counselors meet with current 

Freshmen in Physical Education class to select 21-22 Courses 

-​          ​December 14th - 17th:​ Counselors meet with current 8th graders 

(Tefft MS and Eastview MS) to select 21-22 Courses 

  

For more information and resources, visit: 
BHS Course Selection Info 

Curriculum Guide (course descriptions) 

High School Registration Videos 
 
 

FROM THE GUIDANCE OFFICE 

 

Virtual College Fairs and Visits​ Link 
 

College and Career Planning Events​ Link 
 

College and Career Planning Events- 

Spanish Version​ Link 
 

 
 

FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid)​ ​is now open to seniors. 
Complete the online application by visiting​ ​www.fafsa.ed.gov​.  ​Money is first come, first 

served, so apply today!  See attachment for more information. 
 
 
 

 

https://www.u-46.org/Page/4276
https://www.u-46.org/cms/lib/IL01804616/Centricity/Domain/3334/Final.Curriculum.Guide%202021-22.pdf
https://www.u-46.org/Page/17518
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=ae854a196a&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1677384413404878186&th=1747443ca0c6556a&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=f_kevkkoei0
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=ae854a196a&attid=0.2&permmsgid=msg-f:1677453735686411145&th=17478348fabd9389&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=17477a2188be7c6f5103
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=ae854a196a&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1677453735686411145&th=17478348fabd9389&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=17477a2188bccb97a252
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=ae854a196a&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1677453735686411145&th=17478348fabd9389&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=17477a2188bccb97a252
http://www.fafsa.ed.gov/


 

 

 

 

ECC College and Career Planning 

Please see the link below for information on Upcoming College and Career 

Events from Elgin Community College ​ECC College and Career Event 

 

Check out BHS Staff Videos Here 

Since we were unable to do a back to school night, our staff  

made videos with important information regarding their  

classes- Link above! 

 

 

Freshmen/Senior Health Requirements 

Almost 300 of our BHS 9th graders have not yet submitted their 9th 

grade physical to the nurses' office.  About 200 12th graders have not 

provided proof of two meningococcal vaccines.  These items were due 

on the first day of school.   Parents!  How can you hassle your student 

for late or missing work if you haven't done your assignment?  Please 

get these items in.  They can be submitted by US mail (701 Schick 

Road, ATTN: SCHOOL NURSE, Bartlett, IL 60103); email - 

LeiannNeitzke@u-46.org​ or ​PeggyKaspzyk@u-46.org​; 

fax 630-736-7137 or dropped off at the building by making an 

appointment with the nurses' office at extension 4790.  You must wear 

a mask and answer COVID screening questions for in person drop off. 

 

 

https://elgin.edu/about-ecc/college-readiness/college-readiness-events/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1L76cOLdZIqGp-xRxXobee93OmHb55cTe?usp=sharing
mailto:LeianneNeitzke@u-46.org
mailto:PeggyKaspzyk@u-46.org


 

 

 

LIBRARY BOOK RETURN 

Great news! Library books can now be returned to BHS entrance # 26 - Schick 

Entrance from ​8:00 until 3:00.​  If you are a freshman and still have books checked out 

from your U-46 middle school library, you can return those to BHS as well. 

 

Textbooks/Student Planners 

If you have any textbooks from last year, we will take them from 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

2020-21 Student planners are also available. You are not required to pick one up, but if 

you want one they are there for you from 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. at door 26. 

 

 

BHS HAWKS SPIRITWEAR 

 

Bartlett Hawks,  ​Welcome back to school!  Just in time for the start of the new year, 

the BHS Booster club is once again offering BHS Hawks Spiritwear!  Show your BHS 

Pride and Support your students in all of their activities!  We have Hawks gear for 

all seasons and New items have been added!  This makes a great gift!  Convenient 

shipping directly to your house!  

 

Check it out!   ​https://www.aacustomwear.com/bhs-boosters/ 
 

 

 

Get to Know Your Staff - BHS Fall 2020  
Get to Know the Staff 20-21 -BHS Fall 2020 

 

 

 

https://www.aacustomwear.com/bhs-boosters/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1qE3-BCml4QePNlQyOIWjbfrYa8XtyNoE5nfjU0SJevE/edit?usp=sharing


 

 

Meal Distribution 

During these challenging times,U-46 Food Service is here to help.  

 As of October 22nd "Meals on the Bus" has come to end, however, ​Free 

Meals for students 18 years and under​ will be available at the locations listed 

on the attached flyer on Mondays-Fridays from 7am-11:30 pm.  

 

 

 



 

 

  ​Please check our website for the latest happenings 
  

https://www.u-46.org/bhs​  - Main site 
http://il.8to18.com/bartlett​ - Athletics  

 

 

Click here:  ​AB Schedule Defined​ Link 

 
 
 

Virtual Graduation 2020 
In case you missed it, here is the link for virtual graduation. 

https://bartletths.stageclip.com/  
 
 

SHOW YOUR SCHOOL SPIRIT!   

WEAR​ ​GREEN​ ​AND​ ​BLUE ​EVERY​ FRIDAY! 

We are BHS! 
we ​B​elieve, 
we​ H​onor, 

we ​S​ucceed! 
AND WE DREAM BIG! 

 
 

https://www.u-46.org/bhs
http://il.8to18.com/bartlett
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1liP2gmlvQFi2dHpKQRkBLJaY5uG9znhCzTvxZAZ6ueQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://bartletths.stageclip.com/
https://bartletths.stageclip.com/

